


[image: ]

[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES
NCR PROPERTY MANAGEMENT DIVISION

September 16, 2019 | 9:00am-10:00am | The Carolina Hotel, Pinehurst, NC (Tufts Room)

Presiding: Ali Breaux, Chair
 
Members & Guests Present
Aric Beals, Bruce Gates, Sandy Hurst, Chet Oehme, Wendy Harris, John Bradford, PJ Gentry, Mark Lindsay, Jerry Holland, Debbie Gallimore, Phyllip Johnson, Pam Vines, Bill Aceto, Tommy Lawing, Jr., Loy McGill, Sharon Dawson, Vickie McDaniel, Mark Lindsay, Jennifer Stoops, Ali Breaux, Fred Moreno (NCREC)

Chair Ali Breaux called meeting to order at 9:00am	

Guests were welcomed and introduced - Tommy Lawing, NCREC Commissioner and Fred Moreno from NCREC staff

Seth Palmer, NCR Director of Regulatory Affairs and External Communications provided a Legislative Update. He  thanked everyone for over 75,000 emails in the Call for Action that helped with the passage of SB 86 for Health Insurance options for independent contractors.  

After five years, private road maintenance agreements has seen some movement.  The issue will still be addressed and work with developers to work with the state on turning roads over. 

Repair maintenance and installation tax has had some new legislation for taxation purposes. 

A clarification to the Vacation Rental Act was made through SB 483 – it didn’t change much but it gave individuals a feeling this is a pre cursor to short term rental regulation discussion.   

Short term rental update is discussions are ongoing with several groups including mayors of large cities, air bnb and restaurant and lodging managers.  We’ve had the opportunity to convey our opinions and things are in a huge state of flux but we are continuing to work on this.  

The state budget is still in the works and some of the property management factions are affected by that.  Seth posed the question about rate increase on dwelling policies, which affect rental properties and the entire membership will be emailed regarding this issue.  The Rate Bureau is required to present rate requests to insurance commissioner and they asked for a 19.2 increase across the state – a 24.3 percent increase in extended wind coverage and an increase in fire coverage.  These are capped at a 30 percent maximum.  This is a very complex process and we want to represent the perspective of property managers.   Wendy Harris asked if we see having political persuasion to work with the Consent of Rate policy.  There are deceitful practices going on within the insurance companies – we need legislative champions to assist us with these types of hurdles. 

Phillip Johnson asked how frequently have we seen dwelling increases like this?  Seth said it was about two years ago, that dwelling tends to come up on a variable level and has been dictated somewhat by loss calculations (like after a storm) 
From a general perspective, the most recent insurance commissioner’s office is taking a new stance on how they review the rate requests that come through.  

Bill Aceto asked about something happening in Oregon with no zoning and asked if we would ever go that way?  Seth didn’t think this would happen here. There’s always a need to monitor things like that as ideas can lead us down pathways of complications 

Chair Ali Breaux asked attendees to review the minutes from the March 26th meeting.  Bill Aceto made a motion, Wendy Harris seconded it and the minutes were approved.

Treasurer Cathy Robertson present the financial reports, stating nothing has changed in a drastic way.  There were no questions

Staff liaison Amy Kemp reported membership is at 264 as of September 1st.  She also said classes will be offered by Debbie Henry throughout the state this year – there will be 5 offered and the schedule will be promoted shortly.  

The form changes were included in the packet and attendees reviewed those in lieu of Will Martin reviewing them.

There was no Unfinished Business. 
	
Chet Oehme addressed the group about the training for property managers.  He feels mandatory education should be required for property managers.  He believes there should be a checklist for property managers to brief landlords.  He had two handouts to see how other states are treating damages/checklist.  

Tommy Lawing said emerging issues – CA imposed state wide rent control  - 5% plus rent – is now in two states (NY and CA) but we hope that doesn’t spread to other states.  It encourages the investor to sell the property in single family housing.  Jennifer Stoops said she talked to Seth about this and he thinks this would be hard to pass in the South and he doesn’t think it will get here but it’s definitely on the radar.  

Chet asked if we could investigate hiring Will Martin to look at changing security deposit statutes to explore damages and clarify what “damages” actually means. Phillip Johnson offered that listing too much then going outside of that might create more issues. The form includes “anything else that is billed” – there are so many interpretations.  There was conversation that maybe it’s more about education.  John Bradford said they have an in-house legal counsel and they define ordinary wear and tear for the tenants and landlords as something that “cannot be readily remedied with ordinary household cleaning products.”

It was suggested that Will could define a legal definition of “normal wear and tear” without getting too specific and   improve the current language.  Aric Beals made a motion of submitting a request to Will for guidance and research on what he could do in regards to clarifying the current “wear and tear” language and present it in January. The discussion was that it could be something Will could address in the newsletter and if it’s more, he could outline that with what he would charge us.  Phillip Johnson suggested it’s something that could be addressed with the magistrates.  Gator Gates seconded the motion and passed unanimously.  

Chair Ali Breaux introduced the 2020 Slate of Officers/Governors. Sharon Dawson was the nominee for the open slot on the BOG for 2020. There were no nominations from the floor.  A motion was made to approve the slate and it passed unanimously.  The 2020 PMD Board of Governors will be:
Jennifer Stoops, Chair
Cathy Robertson, Vice Chair
Bill Aceto, Treasurer
Ali Breaux, Past Chair

Aric Beals, Governor
Sharon Dawson, Governor  

The meeting adjourned at 9:46am. 


Respectfully Submitted by Amy Kemp, September 30, 2019




Next Meeting Date
January 15, 2020 – 2:00pm – Dona Lewandowski from the University of North Carolina will present the “Essential Elements Checklist” and how to use it, followed by the membership meeting at 3:00pm.  NCR Winter Meetings, Omni Hotel, Charlotte
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